



Show Respect

Be Kind

Work Hard

Follow us on Twitter - @ChrystonPrimary enquiries-at-chryston-pri@northlan.org.uk

Dear Parents / Carers,

We hope that you are all keeping well as many restrictions have now lifted and enjoying the lighter nights as we move towards the summer months.

We have been working hard in school recently updating our main entrance. We wanted to ensure we had a bright and inviting welcome for anyone coming in to the school. We created a tree that will continue to flourish just like all our learners. The children in the school contributed by doing their own handprint design and adding it to our school tree to promote an inclusive school environment. The children have loved looking at the tree during transitions and seeing all the handprints from everyone in the school. We have had some fantastic feedback from parents, carers and visitors to the school.



Primary 1 Induction

We started our Primary 1 inductions on the 12^{th} May where we invited all children and parents / carers in the sessions. The children came into the gym hall and played some games so they got a feel for the building and met some pupils and the management team. We cannot wait for the next two sessions to get to know them even more.

School uniform stall

On Tuesday 7^{th} June (Baru) will be setting up in Chryston High School for parents and carers to go along and see the stock they need for the school uniform for next session. This will be from 16:00 - 19:00.

The uniform consists of grey school trousers/shorts/skirt/pinafore and white polo shirt with a blue jumper or cardigan. Children in Primary 7 are encouraged to wear shirt and tie in preparation for high school. School ties are available from the school office at a cost of $\pounds 5$.

Parent Council Shorts and Shades Disco

The parent council are running a 'shorts 'n' shades disco on Tuesday 7^{th} June. Tickets for this even will go on sale the week beginning Monday 23^{rd} May until Monday 30^{th} May. The Primary 7 children will go around the classes in the mornings of the specified week above and ask pupils if they would like to purchase a ticket and they will collect the money. The children will tick names off on the register and the ticket will be given to the child to bring home. Tickets will cost £2.00 and if you could send in the correct money it would be greatly appreciated. The parent council will run a tuck shop at the disco, therefore if anyone would like to purchase anything please bring some additional money for this.

The disco for Primary 1 - Primary 3 is 6 o'clock until 7 o'clock in the evening and the Primary 4 - Primary 7 disco begins at quarter past seven until half past eight in the evening. At the end of the disco the children will go to a classroom and parents can collect from the class which will be communicated to parents.

Sports Day

We will be holding our annual sports day on Tuesday 14th June. As restrictions have been lifted we would love to invite parents to watch this event. This will be held on the pitches at Chryston High School and we will set out a perimeter for parents to remain within. As you will appreciate, it will be very busy and we would encourage you to cheer your child on from the side and not within the pitches. We understand that you may want to take photographs of this event, but please ensure this is only of your child. Please dress accordingly for the weather on this day as we will be outside. If it is hot and sunny ensure that children have sun cream on, a hat and water bottle. On the other hand if it is wet and windy, children should wear jackets. Only if the weather it torrential rain the sports day will be cancelled and re-scheduled for another day.

Whole School Trip

As a treat for the children we have organised a whole school trip on Tuesday 28^{th} June 2022 to Blair Drummond Safari Park. The school are going to subsidise a large cost towards the trip and children will have to pay £8 towards this. More information will follow nearer the time.

Children should bring a packed lunch and a snack. Children should wear jogging bottoms / leggings / shorts (weather permitting) and their blue school sweatshirt or cardigan. Children should wear a jacket and appropriate clothing dependent on the weather. Children will be allowed to go into the souvenir shop, but should bring a maximum of £5.00 to spend.

Reports

This year the report will be slightly different from last year and the teaching staff are currently in the process of finalising pupil reports. Once the staff have finished writing them, they will be given to the management team to read and Mrs Rooney and Mrs Bradshaw will do a final check before adding in their comments. We are aiming to issue these during the second last week of term.

Next Session

As we approach June, we fully appreciate that you would like to know the classes and teachers for next session. At the moment we do not have our permanent teaching staff confirmed and our numbers are fluctuating with placing requests. Once this has settled and staffing confirmed by HR, we will be able to make informed decisions about class structures and allocated teachers. This information will be communicated to parents / carers as soon as we can.

Communication

We would really like to encourage all our Chryston parents / carers to follow the school on Twitter (@ChrystonPrimary) as we post snapshots of daily learning, the dinner menu for the week ahead and any other reminders. Please like and retweet all the fabulous things the children have been doing.

Holidays

Tuesday 17th May - Parent Council AGM

Friday 27th May - Holiday

Thursday 2nd June - Holiday

Friday 3rd June - Holiday

Wednesday 29th June - School closes at 1pm for the summer holidays.



If you have an enquiry about your child's learning please contact the school at enquiries-at-chryston-pri@northlan.org.uk and we will be happy to help.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Rooney and Mrs Bradshaw

